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Eureka Nevada will re-
main a unique memory 
and a big pull on the 
heartstrings for the atten-
dees of the 10th annual 
ICHO convention held there 
in late Sept of this year. 
What a privilege to be able 
to enjoy the ambiance of the 
restored Eureka Opera 
House as our base. Its pic-
ture lined walls brought 
glimpses of the many celeb-
rities and events presented 
during its earlier years. 
Beautiful early fall days and 
crisp evenings contributed to 
our explorations of Antelope 
Valley in search of the wild 
mustangs-and yes-we saw 
them. Also a local resident 
led our group on a 5:30 am 
trip just 15 min. from Eureka to enjoy other small bands 
of the elusive mustang as well as antelope and deer. 
What glowing satisfied faces returned that morning just 
in time to attend our Annual meeting.  
 

It all seemed so easy three months ago when I agreed to 
put on the Eureka convention this year . I had done it 
seven years prior and it had turned out well. And It did 
turn out well--not just well but spectacularly!! In spite of 
the many dilemmas of getting speakers, caterers that 
could not serve less than 30, restaurants that just did not 
get the message clear or did not return phone calls-- or 
were closed down for 3 weeks, or spoke in a foreign lan-
guage-or i got the wrong number- and on the day of 
serving told our musician they did not know we had re-
served the room for our meeting. The day before I left i 
got three phone calls about our BLM speaker who had 
impressed us so much 7 yrs ago and who really was in 
such a good relationship with our group of curly mustang 
inspired members. The first call was from her boss that 
she had had so much equipment failure that she could 
not come-, the second that she had overcome the prob-
lems and would be there and the next that she had to go 
on another gather. Shawna Richardson, who was to be 
our breakfast speaker and leader in search of the mus-
tangs in Antelope Valley as well as talk to us about the 

proposed plans for a 
curly viewing area for 
the curly mustangs in 

that area did not come.  
 

Dale Woolley, the author of 
THE DAMELES AND THE 
AMERICAN CURLY HORSE, 
who had driven 3 days 
from Michigan to partici-
pate in the activities and 
give his own account of liv-
ing at the Damele Ranch in 
a small primitive hut for a 
summer to gain knowledge 
of the family and horse ac-
tivity arrived very ill. He 
spent the next four days at 
clinic appointments and on 
strong medication.  
 

But a helper of the highest 
order appeared early in the 

formation of this. Connie Hicks who grew up in  
Eureka and is a history buff of Eureka and surrounding 
vicinities as well as an avid researcher who spent much 
time in helping Dale get the facts pertaining to Curlies 
and the Dameles as well as Tom Dixon, the Eureka trans-
plant, who had imported Curly Horses from the Kyber 
Pass Region in the late 1800's. Connie had been an en-
thusiastic helper at the previous convention as well as a 
curly horse enthusiast. She supplied me with phone num 

(Continued on page 7) 

Sandy Hendrickson, Julie Hueftle, Tom Damele, and Connie Rejas 
just after presenting Tom with the Lifetime membership award and 
his ICHO t-shirt with the Eureka Opera House on the front. 
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2007 Curly coated solid black 
filly."*C-C Hotel Kalifonia see 
our website for more info, she is 

listed on the mare's page. 
$4200.00 

2010 Curly Coated pinto/appy colt.  "*C-C Henri" last foal of this 
pairing..own son of Krinkle Clown. lots of WOW factor.  Sweet as 

they come, $2800.00 

2009 Curly coated dark bay gelding "*C-C Handsome 
Dark Knight...tall, quiet guy...will make wonderful  

trail/competition mount $2800.00 

2009 Curly coated bay filly "*C-C Heartfires Spark" 
is built like a tank! traces to Sparlock/Spartacus .

$3000.00 

2008 Curly coated bay filly....*C-C Her Royal 
Highness" "Princess" is a tall, elegant, filly.  

She currently stands 15.2HH. 
$4500.00 

2010 Curly coated bay colt.  "*C-C Heartfires Flame" 
full brother to "Spark" traces to Sparlock/Spartacus 

$2500.00 
 

2010 Curly Coated loud pinto liver chestnut filly.  
*C-C Hanalei" tall, weanling filly, Sire and Dam are 

both Dressage winners! exceptional  
personality/manners $3500.00 

Our beloved and talented dressage stallion has been sold and 
we are offering what will be the last of his foals available in 
the US. These foals reflect the years we have spent in up-
grading our curly herd of mares...for over a decade. This 

group of mares have truly been an exception to the quality 
often seen in the curly breed. Improve your herd today! 

Linda VavRosky—www.creeksidecurlies.net 
"SPORT HORSES WITH A TWIST" 
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It is our honor to introduce you to our sensational, jet black and chrome, American Bashkir Curly, KC Prince Charles 
(ABC2476 and ICHO 405-D, fondly known as Chuck). Chuck joined our herd in early 2006 and we couldn't be happier as 

he is, by far, one of the nicest stallions we have had the privilege of working with. Along with a commanding presence,  
impeccable conformation, and jaw dropping movement; he has an endearing and tractable disposition which he bestows on 
every one of his offspring. Chuck has a baroque body type and movement; he has lift (suspension) powerful impulsion and 

finds the most difficult movements involving collection to be easy.  
If interested in Breeding to Chuck, or for more information, Please contact us for this years breeding contract and fees at 

cozynookcurlys@gmail.com  
We’re located in Colville, WA (North Eastern Washington about 50 miles south of the Canadian Border or 60 miles North of 
Spokane). We welcome all visitors, especially those who are allergic to horses, as they are hypoallergenic!!! While it is hard 
to explain exactly what it is about a Curly that draws you so close to them, you need only meet One and you will know their 
appeal and addictive quality!! So, come meet the horse of your dreams, your next best friend and closest Companion, your 
treasured trail partner and show stopper Extraordinaire! You won’t be able to stop yourself from falling in-love with them. 

Come take the challenge!! We dare you.... 

RRR Black Rose  
ABC 2983 ICHO 402-D 

Miz Abbie Jane  
ABC PB 52 

MVR Garnet ABC3687 
ICHO1197-D NPHR 135365 

CNC Walk With Me ICHO 
1196-D HAHR 1A366774 

Sheryl D'Uva 
537 Hotchkiss Rd - Colville, WA 99114  

www.cozynookcurlys.com  
Phone: 509-684-1695 or cell: 509-680-1077  
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

2011 Calendar and the Calendar Cover winners! 
 

Congratulations to Jenn Scharf and her pony photos of Poplar in the 
Moon and dam RCR Sue's Curly Que for coming in tied for first place! 

They are on the calendar cover for 2011.  
Thanks to everyone who submitted photos and voted for the cover winner. 

The 2011 ICHO Curlies in Curls Calendar is now for sale  
on Cafe Press at - http://www.cafepress.com/icho  

Also check out the links on the web page at the top to the calendar month stores.  
Each month is featured in it's own store! These make great gifts too!!  

Thanks to all for making the 2011 Calendar a big success. 
Bunny Reveglia 

 
*Note~ 2012 Calendar month spots will be available in Jan. 2011. 

Email Sheryl at cozynookcurlys@gmail.com to reserve your month spot for 
2012! Cost is $25.00 for a month calendar spot. 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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ICHO Research News~ 
It was brought to our attention by Diane Mitchell, that while she was 
talking to Gus Cothran,  a new gene mapping technique may help lo-
cate the markers or gene/s involved in the Curly horse trait, the curly 
coat. But time was limited to get the study underway as the company 
making the chip disks was discontinuing them in Sept. The cost of 
mapping the Curlies was found out to be $5000.00. The chip disk 
used, also had to be full for the study to be locked in. One half of the 
chip would be for Curlies and the other half of the chip would be for 
DSLD horses gene mapping. A fast scramble to secure funds for both 
 studies on the one disk was done. Since donation funds for the 
Curlies was difficult to raise by Curly members alone in the small time 
frame we had, the ICHO board approved the use of ICHO research 
funds for the full $5000.00 amount needed for the Curly gene map-
ping. We did not want to see this opportunity slip away since time was 
of the essence to lock it in. [Gus Cohtran has also done genetic re-
search on the Curlies for ICHO in the past, but had not found a curly 
hair gene in the areas of genetic markers for hair curl traits.] 
 

The DSLD-equine list members (1000+), through a fast & furious 
fundraiser, came up with the money portion needed for the DSLD 
horses gene mapping. Once the funds were secured for both the 
Curlies & DSLD horses, it was a go for the new gene mapping study! 
Funds were sent immediately to Dr Gus Cothran at TX A&M so he 
could get the study underway in Sept 2010.  
 

This type of gene mapping is what is used to look for mutations in 
both medical and animal research. This same technique found the mu-
tated gene responsible for Lavender Foal Syndrome in Arabians for 

(Continued on page 9) 

Offered For sale 
 

9 Year Old 
Bay Curly Gelding 

5 Hands High 
Ridden on a regular basis since age four 

 

Dressage  
Trails  

Natural Horsemanship  
English Pleasure 

Showing Experience  
 

Sound, Easy-Keeper  
No vices, No health issues  

Solid feet, no shoeing required  
 

Price: $2200 
 

Contact Bev 
Phone: 541-535-4724 

Email: bev1366@gmail.com  
 

I had the pleasure of reading Sandra 
Howell’s book, “Spirit of a Rare 
Breed”. It is 
a delightful 
book that 
weaves to-
gether an 
in terest ing 
story that is 
intermingled 
with our 
curly horses. 
Sandra has 
a wonderful 
w a y  o f 
painting pic-
tures with her words. I found the book 
to be very enjoyable and positive. 
Having curly horses as a central 
theme added to the appeal of this 
book.  
We can all identify with the experi-
ences of Sam, the main character in 
the story, along with the supporting 
cast of both human and animals. I 
can’t think of a better Christmas or 
birthday gift for a curly owner or ani-
mal lover this season.  You can buy 
the book online at westridgefarmpub-
lishing.com.       

Janice Voss-Crosby 
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(Continued from page 1) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
bers of the necessary board contacts, caterers, restau-
rants and musicians. ICHO has her to thank for giving us 
the information that money had been allocated by a phi-
lanthropist and was available to convention givers who 
were using the town facilities. Carrie Eddy Dubray, an-
other Eureka resident, kindly approached the town board 
and obtained a total of $5000.00 dollars for us. Thanks 

so much to this former 
resident of the Damele 
Ranch where she spent 
her teenage and college 
years as her father and 
brother helped Benny 
run the Dry Creek facili-
ties. Also our thanks to 
the members of the 
Eureka Recreation board 
for their generosity to 
our small non-profit or-

ganization. This will be well used for our future curly re-
search and monetary needs.  
 

Friday mornings meeting 
proceeded after our disap-
pointing news that our 
president, Terry Schmidt, 
would not be there and had 
to cancel his plane ticket 
due to personal problems. 
We all introduced ourselves 
and discussed each of our 
interests and activities. So 
nice to meet our delightful 
newest member, Connie 
Rejas, and she shared her 
considerable horse knowl-
edge and mustang inter-
ests. Returnees from the previous Eureka convention 
seven years prior included another mustang stalwart, 
Julie Hueftle, who has spent many years honoring and 

owning curly mustangs 
and her dreams of having 
a much larger viewing area 
for the remaining wild 
curlies. Marge Murdock 
brought her delightful hus-
band Ed this time. She had 
attended 7 yrs prior but 
brought a very fun lady 
friend at that meeting. 
Thanks much for bringing Ed this time as well as your 
young stallion "Red" to involve all of us in the unique ex-
perience of watching an inspection by the very capable 
gaited judge Mary Donald who did such a great job in 
interpreting gaits and conformation to our group. How 
much we all gained from Mary's patient explanations.  
Mitch Wilkinson  
Sandra Hendrickson  
7979 Lantern Rd.  
Indianapolis, IN 46256  
317-849 -0897  

Mitch Wilkinson and Connie Rejas in front of the little 
building that Dale Woolley stayed in as he studied the 
Damele family and ways of cowboy living. 

Below right to left Connie Hicks of 
Eureka, Dale Woolley of Michi-
gan, and far left Joanie Henning 
of MI. Joanie and Dale were de-
lighted to find they were only a little 
over an hour apart in MI. 

Jeff and Mary Pelkey, and Tom Hen-
drickson listening intently at the AGM. New ICHO Office Manager 

 

Bunny Reveglia, the ICHO financial clerk, has 
agreed to become the new acting ICHO Office 
Manager. Accordingly, effective May 1, 2010, 
the new address for the ICHO Office is: 
 

ICHO Office 
C/O Bunny Reveglia 

HC 31 Box 102A 
Williamsburg, NM 87942 

 

Please send  
all membership applications/renewals,  

all new registrations,  
and all transfer papers  

to Bunny at the above address. 
 

To reach Bunny be telephone: 
please call (575) 740-4159 

 

You can also reach Bunny by e-mail sent to: 
office@curlyhorses.org 

or 
clerk@curlyhorses.org 

greycoat@comcast.net 
www.greycoatfarm.com 

Edward Murdock 
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NACHR NEWS~ 
                

It has been a very busy year for registrations and transfers for ICHO/NACHR. From May 2010 to Sept 2010 we have 
seen 150 registrations and transfers come through the office. So if you have been wondering why the delay in proc-
essing your paperwork, that is why  Jackie has been very very busy this year and is working through the backlog 
as quickly as possible. We thank you all for using ICHO and hope once the backlog is caught up everything will 
move smoothly in the future. Right now we have several months wait for paperwork. We thank you for your pa-
tience! 
 

Something else Jackie and I, Bunny, are working toward is an end to incomplete paperwork coming into the office. 
If paperwork is received incomplete, it sits around and goes no where except into an incomplete file. We would like 
to end that  Discussion is also underway in limiting the time for members to send needed info or fees to complete 
any paperwork that was sent incomplete. So that means a deadline will be implemented. Any incomplete paperwork 
will then go in a dead file and not be processed. So the best way to remedy this is always send everything that is 
needed to process your registrations and transfers before you mail it to the office. If something is missing, send it as 
soon as you get a request form the office or the registrar. This helps us work more efficiently for you.  
 

Here are some common mistakes to look for: 
1.   Writing is not legible. 
2.   Date of Birth missing. 
3.   Your ICHO number missing. 
4.   Payment is missing. 
5.   Signatures are missing. 
6.   Missing Photo view, be sure all 4 views are sent. 
7.   Hair sample is missing. 
8. Email address missing or unreadable 
9. If a horses name has a prefix, it MUST be included, because the breeder prefix is part of the registered name. 

 

Be sure to double check all these common mistakes before mailing. Thanks!  
Here is a quick guide to help you cover all the bases for processing your paperwork. It keeps everything moving 
smoothly for us and for you!  Thanks for your help! 
 

QUICK GUIDE~  FOR REGISTRATIONS and TRANSFERS 
 

REGISTRATIONS: 
1.    FULLY Completed  Registration form (2 pgs). Use latest form. Include copies of other registry certificates your 

horse is registered in (required).  
2.    HAIR sample and Hair sample form – USE the correct form, Hair Sample NO DNA form OR Hair Sample DNA 

form. There is a fee for DNA testing. 
3.    If your horse is already parentage DNA tested, send a copy of DNA test results instead of a hair sample. 
4.    FOUR Clear View PHOTOS- Front, Rear and Right & Left Sides. Photos must be on photo paper. 
       Do not cut off feet or head or ears, horse must stand square, a leg in each corner & all feet on the ground with head up. 
       Show all markings. All              
       You may email the certificate photo only, and it must be printed on photo paper as well. Photos must be printed on 
       photo paper and sent with 
       the registration form. We do not accept emailed photos of all views, they must be printed for our files.  
5.    Correct FEES Included- Use current fees schedule for current fees. Use the ICHO Store for easy purchases & Check 
       Out. For Overseas- use PayPal or International Money Orders in US dollars. (Do not send forms without fees, if paying 
       with Paypal, send payment right before you mail the forms) Checks and Money Orders must be made out to ICHO.    
       Do Not make out to NACHR, our banks are under ICHO and checks & money orders must be made out to 
       ICHO.   
6. Optional- ICHO Research Survey 
7. Pedigree Area Filled Out - Registration forms must have the pedigree area filled out including horses name, prefix, 

registration numbers and color. This is so the registrar can find them in our database. This saves time in processing pa-
perwork. 

 

TRANSFERS: 
1.    FULLY completed Transfer Form. Use latest form. Must include sellers signature and new owners info.  
2.    Original ICHO/NACHR registration certificate. *Note~ You can only transfer a horse if, you are listed as the cur-
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rent owner on registration certificate or the owner has signed the transfer form and given you the original certificate.   
      DO NOT WRITE ON BACK OF REG Certificate PAPERS, this is for Registrar recording only.  
3.    Correct Fees Included. Use the ICHO Store for easy purchase & Check Out. Overseas- use PayPal or International 

Money Orders in US dollars. Checks and Money Orders must be made out to ICHO. 
4.    Send paperwork and payment to: 

 

International Curly Horse Organization 
ICHO Office 

HC 31 Box 102 A 
Williamsburg, NM 87942 

*If you have questions about registrations and transfers contact the office or registrar before submitting the paperwork. 
This will avoid delays when everything is complete before you send in your paper work. 
Incomplete paperwork is not processed. It causes delays. Payment must accompany paperwork. 
If using PayPal send payment right before you mail the paperwork and photos and hair sample. 
It’s that easy!  

Contact Bunny at the office~ office@curlyhorses.org   or Jackie at  registrar@curlyhorses.org      Thank You!  

Homefire Curly Horses Stirling, Ontario, Canada 
613-395-1828 

“Quality Counts, Curls are the Bonus” Website:  www.bashkircurlies.com 

  
*HCH KISS & TELL 

2006 Extreme Buckskin Curly Mare 
(*YS Kinyobi x *DCC Wyoming Gold) 

*HCH COSMO GIRL 
2007 Sooty Buckskin Curly Mare 
(*WCC Benjamin x *DCC Wyoming Gold) 

Pony sized, sporthorse curly deluxe!  This 
mare has the conformation, temperament, 

carriage and movement for the serious sport 
enthusiast.  Likely homozygous for curls 
therefore unlimited broodmare potential.  

Excellent manners, ground schooling 
complete, has been saddled and backed.  

Ready to finish your way! 

Looking for proven performance, genetics and 
trainability?  Daughter of our best broodmare, 

this mare offers the best of all worlds.  One 
full sister is a consistent producer, another 
full sister is competing in intro and training 

level dressage, consistently scoring in the 70’s.  
Well handled since birth, ground training 

complete, lightly started under saddle. 
Aspiring Curly breeders, start your breeding program off right!!   

Offering:  Package 1 – a stud and 2 bred mares.  Package 2 – a stud and 5 bred mares. 
These horses are all from proven performance and genetic lines and offer size, colour 

and curl!! 
 

(Continued from page 5) 

instance. It also makes it possible to find these mutations faster through use of very sophisticated software in scan-
ning the genome once it is mapped. Having the genome of the horse completed also helps speed up the results. 
 

This is very exciting research for both the Curlies and the DSLD horses. It could find that elusive cause of the Curlies 
curly coat :) No promises, but a real possibility. It could also find the mutant gene causing DSLD.  A huge thanks to 
all who helped make this happen in such a short time frame! 
 

If you would like to help in fundraising to replenish the ICHO research funds, please give a donation through the 
ICHO Store- http://curlyhorses.org  Click on the store, then donations link once in the store and just make a note 
Gene Mapping Research donation. Your help is greatly appreciated and every donation is tax deductible. Just keep a 
copy of your payment thru the store. Thank you so much!              Bunny Reveglia                         
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Our mission is to Preserve, Protect, Promote, Register, and Research the Curly Horse and its unique characteristics. We are, and will remain, a democratic,  
membership-run organization, working hard for you and your Curly Horse.  

III. Ethics Pledge:  
The International Curly Horse Organization, its officers, members and affiliates pledge ourselves to high standards of integrity, good  

sportsmanship, good will and ethical conduct in representing the unique Curly Horse. We will hold ourselves accountable to these standards and to 
the  

purposes as stated in our official Handbook. We will conduct ourselves with honesty, dignity and fairness with the continuing conviction that the 
ICHO  

will always be run for the benefit of its members and to promote the Curly Horse.  

IV. Member Information: please type or print clearly (*required):  

Your Contact info WILL be published on ICHO website, Gazette, etc., unless you indicate DO NOT PUBLISH OR fill in PUBLISH AS info.  
 
 
 
Send this form and payment to the ICHO office or fill out the member form online- http://curlyhorses.org 
 
You can also check out through the ICHO store, also found on the ICHO webpage on the right hand side. 
 
If you pay by Oct first, you get the rest of 2010 plus all of 2011 membership. It’s the best deal! 

For Internal Use Only

Date Received:  
Fee applied $  
Approved By:  
ICHO Member #:  

Cart#  
Pmt ___ Date______Amt $______
#  

International Curly Horse Organization
HC 31 Box 102 A  

Williamsburg, NM 87942  
PH 575-740-4159 office@curlyhorses.org  

www.CurlyHorses.org  

ICHO Membership Application  
“Quality, Equality,  

and Forward Vision” 

I. ICHO Mission:  

*Name:  

Ranch/Farm Name: 

*Address:  

*Phone:  

Fax:  

Email:  

Website: 

Owner? Yes No Breeder? Yes No 

PUBLISH AS: Ranch/Farm Name: 

Extra text for web listing on back of form. (Stallion or Farm info)

Address 

Phone: 

Fax:  

Email: 

Website: 

Cell:  Cell: 

As a member(s) of the International Curly Horse Organization, I/we agree to abide by the above Ethics Pledge and to conform to the Rules and Bylaws of the ICHO /  
NACHR as contained in the Official ICHO Handbook, and enclose the membership fee(s) as noted below.  

*Signature of Voting Member: X *Date:  

V. Membership Fees:  
Membership yr is from Jan 1 – Dec 31. Memberships received Oct 1st or later include the following calendar year. Individual and Lifetime Memberships  
receive one vote. Family Membership allows for 2 voting adults, unlimited jrs.  
Lifetime Memberships are available to individuals, couples or farms, including jr memberships.  

I would like to donate to Research: $  

$35 - Annual Individual Membership  

$65 - Family Membership (2 adults, unlimited jr.s in one household)  

List Family / Jr. members:  

I would like to donate to (specify fund) : $  

$20 - Junior Membership (no voting privileges)  

$300 - ICHO Lifetime Membership  

Checks, domestic and international Money Orders payable to: ICHO US funds from US Bank only Total Fees Enclosed: $  

ICHO MA  
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Thor, the Orphan Curly Mustang from Salt Wells, Wyoming 
By 

Jan Middleton 
 

It’s been a little over three months ago now since we received the unexpected call from the BLM ask-
ing if we would like to adopt a week old orphan described ini-
tially as “just a little brown stud colt”.  “Not now” was our first 
thought since we were in the process of reducing our herd so 
we could travel south for the winters.  But after some thought 
we wondered “who will care for him if we don’t?”  And so we 
agreed to take him.  Imagine our delight when he turned out 
to be a gorgeous curly!  I had been on a list for years at the 
Rock Springs, Wyoming facility to receive a call should a curly 
mustang come available and never did get that call.  When 
the BLM rep called me about the orphan, she didn’t know he 
was a curly as she hadn’t seen him yet (he was at the local 
vet’s office).  But I was also on their orphan adopters list, so it 
must have been God’s mysterious way of fulfilling our desires 
when we least expect it! 
 

Upon accepting the BLM’s offer, I immediately got on the internet and started “studying” orphan foal 
care.  And before I set out for the three hour drive to pick him up, I gave my husband instructions to 

find a dairy goat in milk nearby.  So on an unusually 
cold and stormy June 12th I picked up our orphan and 
our goat.  Thor, as he came to be known (God of Thun-
der) and Millie (the Nubian goat) began their journey as 
“mother” and “son”.  They bonded quickly and he soon 
figured out where the milk in the bucket was coming 
from and to our delight started nursing from Millie so we 
no longer had to milk her.  We built a stand to make it 
easier for him to nurse and to secure her long enough to 
“milk her out” twice a day.  But throughout the day he 
always nursed if she stopped moving for even a mo-
ment!  He would even nurse if she laid down exposing a 
teat.  But, he was a hungry growing boy and she could 
only provide two quarts a day.  So we mixed up two 
quarts of formula every four hours in addition to the 

goat’s milk for the first three weeks.  About every three weeks we would reduce the number of feed-
ings per day by one and he currently receives two quarts at 8 am and again at 8 pm.   No matter how 
far out in the pasture he is he knows what my whistle means and he will whinny in return and come 
on a lope to receive his milk. 
 

The dairy goat was our best decision.  She was a gentle, 
patient, soul who not only provided constant compan-
ionship and a little rich milk, but she taught him to eat 
EVERYTHING right from the start.  He was eating grain 
mixes, alfalfa hay, foal starter pellets, weeds, trees and 
grass and every type of fruit and vegetable we threw in 
the corral right along side of his goat.  She played with 
him in the evenings and he tried to imitate whatever 
she did.  He would rear up on his hind legs at her, try to 
jump up on the goat stand and even tried to climb in 
the old bathtub with her.  With their corral only yards 
from our porch, they were a constant form of entertain-
ment!  And we were only a little concerned that he 
might grow up thinking he was a goat.  We almost 
changed his name to “Billy the Kid”. 
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On day one we taught him to accept touch all over his 
body, then later to lead, trailer load, pick up his feet, 
give to pressure, and enjoy or tolerate new things by 
putting every manner of noisy, bright and unusual but 
safe objects in his playground.  He would often sleep on 
top of a blue tarp and have to stand on a noisy feed 
bag to eat or drink.   We had plastic bags waving in the 
wind tied all over the place.  He had cows and horses 
on the other side of his fence, our large playful dog that 
constantly ran around him and under him and a goat 
for a “mommy”.  I think he will be the best minded trail 
horse you can imagine as a result. 
 

My internet study resulted in my only mixing 10% milk 
powder to 
90% water 
and I fed 

smaller meals more frequently including through the night.  
I added oil to the milk to help with constipation (since he 
was eating things his body wasn’t quite prepared to digest 
yet) and itchy skin.   I have kept him on milk in spite of his 
eating other solids well past the formula recommendations.  
Since most foals on their mothers aren’t weaned until four 
to six months I intend to keep him on formula until after 
four months.  I ensured he had plenty of room to safely run 
and graze from day one, and he was promptly disciplined 

with a strong 
shove to his 
chest or hind-
quarters from my leg if he got in my space or pinned his 
ears.  And for the first two weeks he was always trying 
to kick me!  But he has now learned not to turn his hind 
quarters towards you.  Before I sold his goat mommy I 
turned him out during the day with a very mellow two 
year old filly for about two weeks.  So when his goat 
mommy was sold, he hardly even missed her.  Although 
he enjoys the fillies company, we can remove him from 
her presence with no signs of anxiety. We started rasp-
ing his hooves at just a couple weeks old and we do that 
every couple weeks.  And we never miss an opportunity 
to rub him all over if he’s lying down, 
 

He is starting to shed his baby coat and underneath his 
blood bay coloring is a very dark, almost black coat.  I 
can’t wait to see the winter curls and what the spring 
yearling color might be.  We feel very fortunate to have 
him.  He is very sweet and quiet natured, a quick and 
willing student, and you couldn’t ask for a  better looking 
foal with nice conformation, straight legs, uniform mark-
ings and a pretty head.  He even has a very smooth 
looking lateral walk and “western pleasure” looking lope.  
Everyone who sees him is amazed he’s a mustang.  All 
summer long friends and neighbors have stopped in to 
see for themselves a foal that will nurse from a goat!  
And I’m ALWAYS home!  You can’t go very far for very 
long when feeding an orphan.  But he’s sure been worth 
it! 
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 Yanagi Stables Curly Horses 
P.O. Box 61 
Mansfield, ON       
Canada       L0N 1M0 
519-925-2545        email:  
trish@yanagistables.com 
www.yanagistables.com 

 *Y.S. SuPAR Man     May 2008 Colt (*Y.S. Takai X *Spartacus) Eligible full registration 
 

Stunning colt with great curl, movement, temperament and size.  Has a micro-curly coat 
with a full main and tail, like his dam.  Nice dressage movement but shows the ability to 
jump.  Currently 15hh, should finish 15.2hh.  He is very nice to work with and very 
respectful.  Settles quickly when off farm and in new environment.  Very good ground 
manners, trailers well, is good for farrier and vet, leads, loads, ties, comes running to the 
gate…awesome stud prospect. 
$6500 

 *Y.S. SuPAR Hiro      May 2008 gelding (*Y.S. Hokkaido X *Spartacus)Eligible for registration 
 
Another stunning Spartacus offspring!!!  Very nice gelding with floating movement and superb 
temperament.  He would make an incredible Youth Dressage horse.   Should finish around 
15.1hh.  Hiro loves to be worked with.  He has all the basics, leads, loads, trailers quiet, ties, 
stands for farrier and vet, has worn tack, absolutely no issues except he’s not a big fan of 
lunging.   $3500   

 *YS Kirin      May  2007  (*YS Kinyobi x *YS Hokkaido) ICHO Registered 

Kirin has started her formal work under saddle and she is a superstar!  She has been nice to work  
with since the day she was born and her saddle work is no different.  She has a great temperament  
and very willing to learn.  She also has very nice movement.  She lunges, stands for bathing, getting
tacked up and mounting.  She is currently going well walk/trot and will learn more with time.  She 
should finish about 15.1hh. She would be very suitable as a youth horse. 
Currently priced at $3500, price will increase with training and showing experience. 

 

*Y.S. Kinyobi             DOB June 15, 2001 (*Y.S. Tanjobi x *Velvet Lady)  
                                     ABC, ICHO, CSI registered full  
 
Kinyobi is a fabulous breeding stallion and consistently produces athletic and correct offspring.  He 
has a superb temperament which makes him very good to work with either hand, AI or pasture 
breeding.  Kinyobi has been started under saddle but would need to further his education.  Kinyobi 
is 15hh and a more refined build.  He crosses very nicely with solid built mares to produce nice long
legged, well balanced, correct Sporty foals.  He has great movement and tends to pass this on to his 
foals as well.  $10,000   

 *Y.S. Kokoro                  DOB April 25, 2010  (*Y.S. Tanjobi x Social Lite (CSH) ) 
 
Here is a really flashy filly.  She has an incredible temperament!  She is extremely easy to 
work with and a very lovely girl with nice conformation and great movement.  Her dam is 
16.1hh and Kokoro will finish close to that.  Definite dressage and jumping prospect.  
Weanling price of $2500.   



 15 ICHO Gazette Fall 2010 

 
 
 
 
 

Kootenai Curly Horses 
Penny & Wayne Johnson 

1324 Turner Hill Rd. 
Bonners Ferry, ID 83805 

208-267-7929 
penny@wpjohnson.net 
curlies.wpjohnson.net 

 
 
 

Strong enough for a man, gentle enough for a child. 
 

Let us help you find the curly horse that will best serve you. 
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